
Zambia, Africa. 
Wow, what a 
long way from 
Byron Center, 
Michigan, 
and yet that 
is exactly 
where I will 
be almost �ve months from now. When I received the phone call 
about attending a “Teachers-Helping-Teachers” meeting regarding 
a mission’s trip to Africa I said yes to the meeting, but really did not 
think it would work for me. I am busy, I have a family to take care of; 
I have responsibilities, let alone being able to raise support needed 
for such a trip. But as I sat in that meeting God spoke to me and 
when I left, I knew without a doubt I was supposed to go to Africa 

and that He had been preparing me for this trip for a long time. As I re�ected later I could see numerous 
indicators leading up to this moment including speci�c verses that had been placed on my heart, my 
soft spot for orphaned children, especially those less fortunate, and a desire to use my teaching skills 
for missions, although I could never �gure out how that would work out. 
  I also realized I will be completely out of my element and I feel unprepared for this calling, but I know 
it says in Deuteronomy 31:6 to be strong and courageous for the Lord is always with us and as long 
as I allow God to use me, He will. I want Him to be my voice as I share my teachings with Zambian 
teachers; I want Him to be my feet as I walk over their ground and learn the ways of their culture. I 
want Him to be my eyes that see beyond the deprived school rooms to the hearts of teachers who love 
children and learning as much as I do. I know I cannot be successful on my own, and I am eager to be 
a vessel for Christ, open to His leading and direction.
  A group of teachers from Rush Creek Bible Church, Frontline Bible Church and others, of various 
ages and with different educational background experiences, will leave Grand Rapids on July 28, 2012 
and �y to Zambia, Africa to work with African teachers and schools sponsored by Hope for Abba’s 
Children. We will spend our �rst few days observing and learning from the Zambian teachers in their 
classrooms, gathering experience and knowledge �rsthand that will 
be invaluable to our later presentations. 
  After that we will travel to Kabwe to conduct a three day teaching 
workshop where other African teachers from neighboring villages 
will attend along with the teachers from the Grace Community 
Schools. This is a rare opportunity and the African teachers are very 
excited to have us share our educational ideas with them. Many of 
these teachers will travel up to 12 hours to attend this conference.  
What a thrilling opportunity for them to learn from us, and what 
amazing blessings we will receive as we learn from them.
  This is an exciting time and I know I speak for the entire team 
when I ask for your prayers on our behalf. We want to make a 
difference, but we cannot do it without God’s spirit guiding our 
hearts and words. Please keep us all in your prayers, even now, as 
we begin to plan and prepare for this opportunity of a lifetime. 
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